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Dear Judith,  
I write to thank you and your colleagues for attending our recent Adults Select Committee on 17th February.  Members appreciated the clearly focused presentations made to the Committee and the openness and candour of the Health Board in the discussions that took place.  I believe that the meeting demonstrated the spirit of partnership between the Health Board and this Council.  

As a Committee, we recognise that considerable steps have been taken since our last meeting with you and that many of our concerns in relation to the Minor Injuries Service in particular have been addressed. We therefore welcome the early progress that has been made with the ‘Choose Well project’ and its themed series of activities, although we acknowledge that the template may not be appropriate for all towns.  Our underlying concern is whether there is sufficient public awareness of the options available and we feel that informing the public of the services available to them to enable them to make choices remains a significant challenge.  As elected Members, we have a particular interest in ensuring high quality services are provided to our constituents and we are keen to help in any capacity.   

We would like to explore further opportunities to engage with the Health Board on developments in relation to ‘End of Life Care’ and we would like to explore the potential for a meeting on the public health aspects of your report, possibly to be held jointly with our Children and Young People Select Committee. I trust that we can work towards another meeting or meetings along these lines. 
Yours sincerely
Councillor Peter Farley
Chair of the Adults Select Committee
